

Meeting Date 5/14/2025 Meeting Location: Badger Room and Zoom Meeting ID:
88004525009

Members present	Heather Bates (HB), Noah Sensibar (NS), James Fennewald (JF), Sarah Tully (ST), Rebecca Redding (RR), Catherine Comstock (CC), Nydia Ybarra (NY), Paisley Goffeney (PG)
Members absent	Aralin Cajas (AC), Virginia Haniman (VH), Arnold Montiel (AM), Noemi Jarillo (NJ), Susan Wahl (SW)
Constituency group represented	Parent, Student, Certified, Classified, Community

I. Called to order at 5:20 by Heather Bates

II. Approval of Minutes for previous meeting

DISCUSSION NOTES	None
CONCLUSIONS	Motion to approve (ST) Second (CC) Approved
ACTION ITEMS	
None	

III. Call to the audience

DISCUSSION NOTES	None
CONCLUSIONS	
ACTION ITEMS	

IV. Reports

REPORTS TO REVIEW	Student Report
DISCUSSION	SC just finished its last big event. Hosted Senior Sunset and the exed graduation ceremony. We are holding elections for next year. Council should be ready to start working by the next week.
CONCLUSIONS	None required.
ACTION ITEMS	
None	

REPORTS TO REVIEW	Principal Report
DISCUSSION	<p>Busy getting ready for graduation. Expecting 660 graduates this year. Graduation rehearsal and senior breakfast is coming up. Lots of excitement.</p> <p>Crunch time for year-round employees because of the move. The move will happen on grading day. All year-round employees are being temporarily relocated to other sites because of the construction at Tucson High this summer. Some of the more sensitive musical instruments are being moved to make sure they aren't damaged from the lack of AC.</p> <p>Hiring has been ongoing. Dr. Trujillo has approved three additional monitors. We are also getting vape detectors and we may be getting an additional golf cart. Ricky Hernandez and Dr. Trujillo have heard our concerns for the need for extra security and vape management.</p> <p>We are implementing a new security system next year. The security alert boxes are being damaged because students think they are vape detectors and are pulling them off the wall.</p> <p>We received models of what the Voc building will look like after the renovations. The rooms are very nice, and everyone will want those rooms. Our enrollment is not climbing, but it will help alleviate the congestion in the tiny classrooms where students are having to sit on counters. The renovations won't be finished until September. Some of the rooms would be very good for Student Council.</p>
CONCLUSIONS	None
ACTION ITEMS	
None	

V. Discussion Items

ITEM TITLE	Principal hiring process
DISCUSSION NOTES	<p>Still no word on the principal. Announcement has been pushed to May 27th. Lost of reasons for this. Candidates pull out or confidentiality violations. This is causing delays in hiring APs. This also delays the new principal learning the school and meeting everyone.</p>
RESOLUTION	

ITEM TITLE	School council membership and meetings
DISCUSSION NOTES	<p>We held elections for the two certified positions whose terms are up. The two elected representatives are Grace Holdren and Kate Donovan.</p> <p>We can look at meeting format and time next year. The first meeting back is the second week in August. If the council is interested in any presentations from any groups or departments, those can be scheduled. Just let the facilitator know what you want.</p>

RESOLUTION
None

VI. Action Items

ITEM TITLE	Renaming the gallery to the Gettig-Hough Gallery
DISCUSSION NOTES	Several members of the Badger Foundation would like the gallery renamed to honor the women who founded the gallery. When the idea came to rename the gallery, Ms. Hough's name was brought up by most people. Ms. Hough said she would not agree unless Gettig was included since the two worked together to start the gallery. Motion to approve naming the gallery in honor of Ms. Gettig and Ms. Hough. (HB) Second (NY)
RESOLUTION	The council voted to approve naming the gallery the Gettig Hough Gallery.

VII. Submission of items for next agenda.

ITEM TITLE	Invite the neighborhood association to the September meeting to hear their concerns about traffic.
DISCUSSION NOTES	Email HB any items for next agenda.
RESOLUTION	

VIII. The meeting was adjourned at 5:53 by Heather Bates

Submitted by

Site Council Facilitator

X Heather Bates

Heather Bates